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Drug recall notice for EpiPen® and EpiPen Jr® Auto-Injector 

The maker of EpiPen® and EpiPen Jr® Auto-Injectors has voluntarily recalled select lots 
distributed in the U.S. and other markets. Lot numbers are assigned to products by 
manufacturers and can be used as a reference in the event of a recall. This recall was initiated 
due to reports of possible device malfunctions that could result in the devices failing to activate 
or requiring increased force to activate in an emergency or life-threatening situation. 

This recall is intended for the following products:   

National drug 
code (NDC) Product Lot numbers Expiration 

49502-501-02 
49502-500-02 

EpiPen Jr 2-Pak® 
Auto-Injector, 

0.15 mg 
 

EpiPen 2-Pak® 
Auto-Injector, 

0.3 mg 

5GN767; 5GN773; 5GM631; 5GM640; 
6GN215; 6GM082; 6GM072; 6GM081; 
6GM088; 6GM199; 6GM091; 6GM198; 

6GM087 

April 2017 
through October 

2017 

What this means for you 

• Check the lot number on your carton or device to see if the EpiPen® and EpiPen Jr® Auto-
Injector is affected by the recall.  

• If your EpiPen® and EpiPen Jr® Auto-Injector has been recalled, contact Stericycle at 1-
877-650-3494 to obtain a voucher code for your free replacement product. Stericycle will 
also provide you with a pre-paid return package to ship the product back to Stericycle. 
Stericycle’s hours of operation are Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. ET, and 
Saturday and Sunday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. ET. 

• Visit your pharmacy with your voucher information to redeem your free replacement. 
• Send your recalled product to Stericycle. Do not return any devices affected by the recall 

until you have your replacement in hand. 
• If you have questions regarding this recall, please contact Mylan Customer Relations at 1-

800-796-9526. Representatives are available Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
ET or by email at customer.service@mylan.com. 

• It is important that you continue to carry your current EpiPen® Auto-Injector until you 
receive a replacement device. 

• Adverse reactions or quality problems experienced with the use of this product may be 
reported to the FDA's MedWatch Adverse Event Reporting program either online, by 
regular mail or by fax. 

• Online: Complete and submit the report: www.fda.gov/medwatch/report.htm 



• Regular mail or fax: Download form www.fda.gov/MedWatch/getforms.htm or 
call 1-800-332-1088 to request a reporting form, then complete and return to 
the address on the pre-addressed form, or submit by fax to 1-800-FDA-0178. 

 
If you have any questions, please talk to your physician or healthcare professional. You may 
also call the number on the back of your Humana member ID card. Our automated phone 
system may answer your call on Saturdays, Sundays, and some public holidays. Please leave 
your name and telephone number and we’ll call you back by the end of the next business day. 
For 24-hour service you can visit Humana.com.  
 


